
Dear Dr Jochen Shöngart, 

Again, we would like to thank you for revising our manuscript with great care and 

competence. Please, find attached our ‘marked-up’ version, which addresses both your 

suggestions and those from Dr McRoberts. We included the new figure 6 and 

highlighted in yellow the modified pats/sections. As requested, we attach again our 

point-by-point answer. 

Sincerely, 

Daniel M. Marra et al. 


